March 10, 2016
Dear …..,

Thank you for your interest in Opportunity Exchange our Workforce Development Project for 2016/2017. This project is a combined effort between the Aurora Area Chamber & Development Office and the Aurora 4-R Public Schools.

We are proud to combine our efforts to work closely with business leaders in the community to offer this project.

Our vision will be to provide students the opportunity to experience employment opportunities within Hamilton County fostering connections we hope will follow them for years to come.

We want to ensure our youth are aware of all the opportunities Hamilton County has to offer so they may choose to either return after higher education or other employment opportunities or to remain to raise their families and continue to thrive as productive adults.

Your job description will remain with Doug Kittle and Ms. Sheila Hasenkamp until next fall. They will then provide the students with the job descriptions and youth will be able to provide resumes and go through the interview process with the business involved in the project. We will notify you next fall and keep you up to date on the process.

Again, thank you for taking an interest in our project. We are very excited to continue this work in the fall of 2016. If you have any questions, please call me at 402-694-6911.

Sincerely, 

Barb Ernst, AACD Executive Director

